
 

 

 

 

  

  
  
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D.C.  20503 

May 17, 2023 

(House) 

STATEMENT OF ADMINISTRATION POLICY 
H.R. 3091 - Federal Law Enforcement Officer Service Weapon Purchase Act 

(Rep. Fry, R-SC, and 18 cosponsors) 

H.R. 3091, the Federal Law Enforcement Officer Service Weapon Purchase Act, would permit 

Federal law enforcement officers to purchase retired handguns at market value from the Federal 

agency that issued the handgun to such officers. However, the Administration believes this 

legislation should require the Federal agency to confirm that the purchaser is not a prohibited 

purchaser.  Further, the legislation currently does not require certification to confirm that the 

retired firearms continue to be in safe, working condition.  The Administration does not believe 

that recirculating Federally owned firearms that may cause accidental harm to the operator or 

others is in the interest of public safety. 
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